PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

DATE: May 6, 2010

TIME: 3:00 – 4:30

LOCATION:  New Office of Instruction Conference Room 420 – 4th Floor Core

Members Present:  Gil Rodriguez, Tawny Beal, Karl Debro, Carol Hernandez, Erlinda Jones, Richard Livingston, Ryan Pedersen, Ruth Goodin, Gail Newman, Denise Knowles and Bruce Cutler.


	Item #
	Topic/Activity
	NOTES

	1. 
	Announcements – 
	∞ Humberto is doing well and hopes to return quickly.
∞ Agenda was approved with adjustment to order for PRAP/RAP presentation.
∞ Minutes were approved.

	2.
	BRIC TAP – (Bridging Research Information and Culture; Technical Assistance Program)
	· The BRIC TAP program has began with a survey to assess campus culture that will be reviewed by the BRIC TAP folks and reported back to us.  Officially we will begin in August with a committee of 12 and 3 leads. Inquiries from the faculty are already coming in.

	3.
	Reports
	· Research Council – Gil reported that the district council is currently working on the last drafts of their Strategic Plan.  The district is also switching from COGNOS to a new Windows version – “Microsoft Business Intelligence” software. The data is being moved from COGNOS to the new program.  Professional Development Training can be scheduled by Denise to help with the transition.
· SGC has been focused on the RAP process.  Results will be coming from Pete soon.

· CUE has been working on examining the syllabus for ideas for a more student friendly version. A Flex activity might be a way to bring a new version to campus.  Office of Instruction worked on a template that is currently in use, CUE may want to look at it. The affect on students is important – tone and communication of information.   Karl mentioned his concern about what effect the political controversy in Arizona may have on students and would like to get a dialogue going.  Erlinda reported a subgroup of CUE is looking at the website to see how information is delivered with an equity lens.
· Institutional Effectiveness – Ruth handed out the final version; approved by SGC, of our College Wide activity on Goals and outcomes.  These should be ready for the Program Review  process in October.  Information will be measurable and keep us on track to close the loop.  Humberto will be working on the ARCC data.
· Margaret and Kathy attended the workshop on the college webpage; SharePoint and Insight Portal.  They will put together a plan for what should remain on the public face of our website and what can be designed in the SharePoint location for in house use.  The new technology will allow for a more secure housing of documents as well as a good communication tool with the Insight Portal.  Work on a glossary is ongoing and where it will be located put into the plan.

· Planning processes will incorporate the use of ARCC data as much as possible.  When Humberto comes back the subgroup will meet and assess to improve.

	4.
	PRAP & RAP
	· Denise provided PowerPoint review of the SharePoint software draft for Program Review and Planning with the Resource Allocation Process incorporated.  She will need feedback from us in June for a July 30th Alpha testing.  This version has been designed around recommended changes from the FA09 program review process.  A printed copy of the presentation was emailed to membership for review with the timeline on the last page of the document.   Please review and get back to Denise as quickly as possible in order to meet the timeline and have a good product for Program Review in Fall.  Gil is working on the list of all the programs and where they will fall in the templates for Program Review.  There might be a new template for “Instructional Support” programs.

	5.
	Fall Dates:
· September 2

· October 7

· November 4

· December 2
	· The 1st Thursday of the month from 3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. in the CORE level 4 conference room 420.  (Sometimes we adjourn at 4 but please keep the 4:30 p.m. end time open).


Note taker: Margaret
Meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm


